Henrietta Township 

11120 Musbach Road

Munith, MI 49259

517-596-3374

Regular Meeting

April 14, 2010

A work session was held prior to the beginning of the Regular Meeting for the purpose of reviewing invoices and communications.  

Meeting called to order at 7:30 p.m. at the Henrietta Township Meeting Room, 11120 Musbach Road, Munith, MI 49259.  All members present.

L. Bamm presented the agenda for review.  

Moved by A. Grimes, supported by A. Faist to approve minutes of the Regular Meeting held on March 10, 2010 as written.  Motion carried.

SPECIAL ORDER

None

PUBLIC COMMENT

M. Shirkey spoke regarding his candidacy for the 65th district, Michigan House of Representatives.

TREASURERS REPORT – S. DODGE

General Fund Balance 3-01-10



$   108,013.57

Income






$     57,947.70

Disbursements





$     45,165.90

General Fund Balance 3-31-10



$   120,795.37

Stabilization Fund Balance 3-31-2010


$   100,112.41

Delinquent Tax Account Balance 3-31-2010

$           -0-

Public Improvement Fund Balance 3-31-2010

$   269,427.14

Vehicle Replacement Fund Balance 3-31-2010 
$     98,411.84

Total Interest Earned




$            74.82

BUILDING DEPARTMENT – R. TRIPP

Building Fees Collected




$      847.32

Electrical Fees Collected




$      390.00

Plumbing Fees Collected




$      130.00

Mechanical Fees Collected



$          -0-

Site Plan Review Fees Collected



$        80.00

Address Fees Collected




$        -0-

Total Fees Collected




$   1,447.32

Cost of Construction




$ 34,350.00

Permits included 5 building permits, 1 renewal of a building permit, 5 electrical permits, 1 plumbing permit and 2 site plan reviews.

ASSESSOR – VICKIE BRADLEY

V. Bradley reported the March Board of Review heard 98 petitions, with 68 granted.  Decisions have been mailed to the petitioners.  The county Equalization Department and the township have reconciled the final values for the 2010 tax year.  V. Bradley thanked the board of review members for their service.  She also reported that the 2010 database has been rolled over, and she has started working on the 2011 tax year.  All new PRE’s need to be turned in by the state deadline of May 1st.

FIRE DEPARTMENT – R. WETMORE

R. Wetmore reported the fire department responded to 21 incidents in March, including 15 EMS calls, 3 mutual aid grass fires, 1 mutual aid structure fire and 1 grass fire in our township.  R. Wetmore also noted that all vehicle maintenance has been completed.  The maintenance revealed that the rear tires on Engine 2 are below minimum standards set by MDOT.  He received a quote from Mygrants Tire Co, Inc. to replace the rear tires at a cost of $1,616.20.  The front tires will be checked when the rear tires are replaced to determine if they need replacing at this time.  Discussion continued on whether to replace the front tires at this time.  Moved by A. Faist, supported by S. Dodge, to replace four tires on Engine 2.  Motion carried.

ORDINANCE ENFORCEMENT/ZONING – J. SOUTHWORTH

J. Southworth reported there were 3 site plan reviews, 19 ordinance complaints, 5 written warnings, 6 requests for information and 225 miles driven for a total of 27 hours.

TRANSFER STATION – A. GRIMES

Monthly Reported Income:


$  3,713.00

Northwest Refuse Trucking:

$     377.24

Jackson County Incinerator:

$  1,878.01

Salary for Month:



$  1,220.00

Total Expenses:



$  3,688.58

Total Recycled for March:      

7.76 tons or 15,520 pounds

Total Recycled for 2010:

           16.06 tons or 32,120 pounds

A. Grimes noted the brush collection site would be open Monday-Friday from 10:00 am to 4:00 pm and Saturday from 9:00 am to 3:00 pm.  The spring cleanup will be scheduled for the middle of May.  $1.00-off coupons will be distributed for the spring cleanup.

PLANNING COMMISSION – A. FAIST

A. Faist reported that the Planning Commission discussed seminars that N. Hawley had attended at their March meeting.  Discussion included land use throughout Michigan.  The Recreation Committee discussed the trail, tree removal and guardrails.  N. Hawley will check with the road commission to see if they would remove the trees, as they are located within their right-of-way.  The Pleasant Lake Pathway has received a $1,000 grant from the Jackson Community Foundation.  The next meeting will be April 27, 2010, beginning at 7:30 pm.  

NEW BUSINESS

L. Bamm presented the mowing contract from B. Weber for the fire department and transfer station.  The prices were the same as last year.  Moved by S. Keene, supported by A. Grimes to award the mowing contract at the fire department and transfer station to B. Weber.  Motion carried.

L. Bamm requested that a budget meeting be scheduled.  It will be held on April 21, 2010 beginning at 5:00 pm.

L. Bamm presented a list of Election Inspectors for the election to be held on May 4, 2010 for approval.  Moved by A. Faist, supported by S. Dodge to approve the Election Inspectors for the May 4, 2010 election.  Motion carried.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS

L. Bamm stated that there were proposed sewer items to finalize.  The first would be whether to use a formal or informal petition.  Moved by S. Keene, supported by A. Grimes to send out formal petitions.  Motion carried.  

The next would be the percentage of acreage required for a decision.  Discussion included the county park and whether they are exempt from voting if they are not paying their fair share of the infrastructure costs, whether the percentage should be greater than 50% +1, if petition is not returned it is essentially a “no” vote, whether there should be a due date for petitions, circulation of petitions, mailing a notice of informational meeting, all persons on deed must sign the petition for it to be counted, and an informal petition now would require a formal petition at a later date if the informal petition were challenged.  Moved by A. Faist, supported by S. Keene to require 50% + 1 acre to determine whether the sewers are installed or not.  Motion carried.  

The last decision is whether vacant land should be assessed now for infra-structure costs, or should they not be assessed unless developed.  Moved by A. Faist, supported by A. Grimes to not assess vacant land unless it is developed.  Motion carried.  

L. Bamm introduced the sidewalks in Munith for discussion.  He noted that our liability insurance company would not cover the township for accidents unless the sidewalks are repaired or removed.  L. Grinage added that the insurance company needs a plan of action for the sidewalks from the township.  After discussion it was decided that a letter would go out to the residents of Munith to see what they want the township to do with the sidewalks.  The letter would notify the residents of Munith that an informational meeting would be held on May 19, 2010 beginning at 7:30 pm to discuss the sidewalks in Munith.

OTHER REPORTS

L. Bamm noted that the township departments had excellent expense control for the year.

A. Grimes questioned what the status was for 300 Batteese Lake.  J. Southworth responded that T. Stevens has been served court papers, and we are in the waiting period required by the court.

S. Keene reported that she and Mr. & Mrs. Rankin had discussed the fence located at the historical marker adjacent to the Rankin’s property.  The fence is in bad shape and needs to be repaired.  Moved by S. Keene, supported by A. Faist to approve funds up to $500.00 to repair or replace the fence at the Batteese Trading Post historical marker.  Motion carried.  L. Bamm noted the plaque design is at Plastigage waiting for approval from the Daughters of the American Revolution. 

PUBLIC COMMENT

None

Moved by A. Grimes, supported by A. Faist to pay the bills as submitted and reviewed.  Motion carried.

Moved by A. Grimes, supported by A. Faist to adjourn.  Motion carried. 

Meeting adjourned at 9:05 p.m.

S. Keene, Henrietta Township Clerk
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